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	CIPFA North East

	
	President: Michael Brodie

	
	Vice President: Clive Johnson

	
	Treasurer: Matt Calvert

	
	Secretary: Eleanor Goodman

	

	minutes
	

	

	Meeting:
	CIPFA AGM 2015

	
	

	Date and time:
	19 March, 5pm

	
	

	Venue:
	Newcastle Civic Centre

	
	

	Executive present:
	Michael Brodie (President), Clive Johnson (Vice President), Eleanor Goodman (Secretary), Matt Calvert (Treasurer), Bruce Parvin, Peter Sullivan, Judith Savage

	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Anna Snowdon

	
	

	

	
	
	

	1
	Apologies for absence
	

	
	George Clark, Jane Cuthbertson, David Jobson, Paul Woods, David Young
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of AGM of 28 March 2014
	

	
	These were approved as an accurate record of the meeting.
Proposed: BP 

Seconded: CJ
	

	
	
	

	3
	Financial report and audited accounts 2014
	

	
	MC presented the financial report for 2014:

- Total expenditure for all activities amounted to £13,756 (£14,361 in 2013) and income, including subvention income from CIPFA, totalled £18,002 (£17,617 in 2013). The net position was a surplus of £4,247, compared with a surplus of £3,256 in 2013. 

- Expenses for the year also included the costs of sending delegates to the national CIPFA Conference and the Conference for the Regions and sponsorship of the North East Accountancy Awards.
- Closing reserves of £23,036 are available to support future years’ activities, up from £18,789 in 2013. The North East conference built on the success of previous conferences and produced a net surplus of £1,460. The Annual Dinner raised £4,350 in income and a net surplus of over £1,800. 
- 2015 Budget has been set at breakeven, with total expected costs of £17,100 matched by income of £17,100. The budget will be reviewed throughout the year in line with regional plans. 
The financial report and audited accounts were approved.

A question was asked about the level of reserves held and whether Board for the Regions was still concerned about regions’ reserves balances. Although the NE balance was slightly above its reserves policy, there had been a significant level of sponsorship income in 2014 which, if it was not forthcoming in future, would lead to a reverse position. 
MB praised the quality of the accounts which were excellent and provided a clear insight into the financial position of the region, and thanked MC on behalf of the committee.

	

	
	
	

	4
	President’s Annual Report 2014
	

	
	MB presented his Annual Report for 2014, beginning with a review against targets. There had been more events in 2014 than any other year, and increased collaboration – working with the HFMA, NAO and others. The region was doing more to engage with students, including the pizza and pre-seen events, hopes for future apprenticeship schemes and continued efforts to bring CIPFA course provision back to the North East. 
MB thanked the Exec and all the wider group of regional volunteers for their efforts in making 2014 another really good year. 

	

	
	
	

	5
	Election of officers and membership of the Executive 2015
	

	
	Officers
President – Clive Johnson (MB proposed, PS seconded)
Vice President – Judith Savage (CJ proposed, AS seconded)

Peter Sullivan to continue on all matters Website and Social Media
Treasurer – Matt Calvert (BP proposed, MB seconded)
Secretary – Eleanor Goodman (MB proposed, CJ seconded)
Peter Sullivan to continue on all matters Website and Social Media

George Clark would soon stand down as Regional Representative, and the next appointment would be formally delegated to the Yorkshire and Humber regional committee. 

Executive 2015:

Clive Johnson (President); Judith Savage (Vice-President); Matt Calvert (Treasurer); Eleanor Goodman (Secretary); Peter Sullivan (Website and Social Media); Michael Brodie (Past President); Jane Cuthbertson; George Clark; Bruce Parvin; Katy Laing; David Jobson; David Young; Patrick Melia; Paul Woods; Angela Waring.
Co-optees:

Deirdre Noonan (CIPFA Regional and Volunteer Support Manager)

James Platt (CIPFA Business Support Executive)
	

	
	
	

	6
	Any other business
BP had sent out the dinner invitation in MB’s name, but since it was in April, it would be in CJ’s term as president. Agreed CJ to host and give speech. 
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